

October 15, 2024

Rev. Bryce Ashlin-Mayo, President Associate Professor, Pastoral Theology Ambrose University 150 Ambrose Circle SW Calgary, Alberta T3H 0L5

Dear Rev. Dr. Bryce Ashlin-Mayo,

On behalf of The Evangelical of Fellowship of Canada's (EFC) Board of Directors, Staff, and Affiliates, I want to extend my heartfelt congratulations on your appointment as the fifth President of Ambrose University. Although I would have wished to have joined you in person for the installation service, other commitments have made that impossible.

I am grateful to God for his providential guidance in bringing you to this point in Ambrose's history. I am aware of all the prayer and discernment your appointment represents, so take courage in knowing you are truly the person of God's calling.

We know there are many theological, ecclesiastical and cultural challenges that leading a truly Christian university brings. As you step into this strategic and challenging role, we are pleased that Ambrose continues to be a prominent affiliate and partner with The EFC. I pray God will give you the wisdom, courage, and resources needed to make decisions that will bring glory to God, that will advance the Kingdom of God, and to see workers of all types be sent out in the harvest field for the sake of the Gospel. The EFC stands ready to support you and your vision to nurture a vibrant Christian ethos within higher education, and fostering a space where faith, scholarship and ministry preparation coalesce.

Congratulations once again on this well-deserved honor. May God bless you richly in this new chapter of service.

Sincerely in Christ

David Guretzki, Php

President & CEO

The Evangelical Fellowship of Canada